Vigils for PEACE continue each Friday evening at St Marys from         9 – 11pm.  Drop in to light a candle, pray and reflection.
Please continue to collect your used stamps for the Huntington’s Disease Association, greetings cards (please do not include Christmas cards) for Send Prison and goods for No 5 and Mulberry House Hostel

The prayer support GROUP contact  for March is Helen Belsham G 823742.
NEXT SUNDAY – 23rd March
	10.30am
	MORNING SERVICE  
Local Arrangement


Church Office

Please send any information for the next newsletter to the office by 10.00am on Thursday by phone on 537655, or email to office@merrowmethodistchurch.org.uk
Our Minister George’s contact details are :

Email unclegeorge.quarm@gmail.com
Mobile Phone – 07852557067, Landline - 01483-575432
www.merrowmethodistchurch.org.uk        

www.weyvalleycircuit.org.uk
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Merrow Methodist Church
16th March 2025
	10.30am
	MORNING SERVICE  

Dave Ingoldby


At this time, WE PARTICULARLY ASK FOR YOUR PRAYERS FOR:

· Margaret Hyam who is recovering from a fall

· Gill Vinall
· Rev Sam Funnell
· Val Carter
· Frank, Chris, Catherine and all the family of Cynthia Winder  
· Sheila who is now recuperating at home. Please check with her beforehand if you plan to visit.  
· Maureen and Eric Lupton 

· All those waiting for or undergoing hospital procedures and all those who have now returned home after hospital stays

· All those who are bereaved, recovering from surgery or illness 
· The diversity of the different cultural and ethnic groups from our local community who meet at our premises
CHURCH ACTIVITIES THIS WEEK – 17th – 22nd March

	Wed
	CHOIR PRACTICE
	10.30am

	
	
	

	Thurs
	WARM WELCOME COFFEE MORNING 
	10.30 –11.45am

	
	BADMINTON
	8.00pm


Church Family News  On Wednesday 5th March Hugh and Wendy Bradley’s youngest daughter Gemma Young gave birth to a baby boy, Noah, weighing 6Ibs 8ozs in St Thomas Hospital London. 

Mum, Baby, and Dad, Paul, are all doing well!! This is the third grandchild for Hugh and Wendy

THURSDAYS 10.30 - 11.45am, WARM WELCOME COFFEE MORNING   Do drop in for a drink and a chat with others from the church and local community.

FINDING HOPE IN HARD PLACES, Thursdays 13th March to 10th April. a series of Lent Reflections  at  St Mary;s, Quarry Street.    12.30 – 1.30pm.  Followed by a bread and soup lunch.  See poster. 

God calls us to go out from our places of comfort into the wilderness. 
March 20th: Finding hope in places of vulnerability – Wayne Hawkins
March 27th: Finding hope in places of fear – Duncan Myers

April 3rd: Finding hope in dark places – Allan Taylor

April 20th: Finding hope in new life – Paul Glass

You are warmly invited by 1st Merrow Scouts to an Easter Tea on Saturday 5th April 2025, 2.00 – 4.00 pm here at MMC. If you have any photographs of your time in Scouting or Guiding, we would love to see them.  Please bring them along to the tea to show our current Scouts and talk about them.

If you would like to go, please let them know the week before and if they can help with lifts.  

Joint Group Lead volunteers: Martin and Sandy Jones. gsl@1stmerrowscouts.org.uk
London Annual Unlock Sponsored Walk - Saturday 12th April
This year's 7.8 miles walk covers the Kennington, Camberwell, North Brixton, Stockwell and Battersea areas of South West London. The walk raises funds for Unlock, a small Christian Charity supporting Mission work in inner city areas. The Unlock walks always take us to some well known and some less well known areas of London, visiting several churches en route and learning more about the work of Unlock.

If you are interested in walking please let me know. If you can't join the walk then please consider sponsoring the walkers. See the March issue of The Voice or Notice Board for more details. 

This will be an all -day walk and I will confirm travel times to London closer to the date.

Maggie Woolcock. 

CIRCUIT SERVICE, Sunday 11th May at 3.00pm at Merrow Methodist Church  In 2025/26 we celebrate 60 years wince the admission to the Order of Local Preachers of Rev Allan Taylor and Rev Peter Hills, and 70 years since the admission of Roland Hamon. This service will celebrate the significant miles of 190 years of preaching, and give thanks to the faithful ministry of those who lead our worship.  Refreshments will be served after the service. 
The Bishop of Guildford Lent Appeal  The Rt Revd Andrew Watson, Bishop of Guildford has called for individuals and local churches to donate to his charity’s Lent Appeal, to address the growing need across our communities.   The Fund provides grants to local projects run by parishes or church-linked organisations, which help people facing financial hardship and other vulnerabilities including loneliness and disability.   See poster for more information.

To view a videoclip of Bishop Andrew’s appeal click: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=PKbOXib1jYM
To donate to the Lent Appeal- Bishop Andrew's Lent Appeal 2025 | Localgiving
